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OCTOBER 2016 

FROM THE PRES-  
  As I write this I have just 
completed my 61st trip around the 
sun and all is well, pretty much! 
Scientists finally found something 
that moves even faster than the 

speed of light….summer!  I really 
thought I would have done more 
Camaro related stuff and could 
write several columns worth of 
exciting reading. Not so much, so, 
I’ll let the few people that read 
this know what I do to put those 
wonderful cars we love to sleep 
for the winter. 
  Not that this is the definitive 
and only way or even a right way 
it’s just 46 years of denying use 

of the vehicle in the winter 
months. Much of which could have 
been avoided had I had the fore 
thought to move my dumb keester 
somewhere warm! Now I know some of 
us will occasionally take our 
prized Camaros out on a nice day 
in the “winter”. And heck, Kathy 
and I plan on driving her 2010 to 
Florida in late February so that 
one gets a reprieve. So, here it 
goes.... 

  First thing I do is add a 
gasoline additive that prevents 
modern fuel from breaking down 
while sitting. This has to be one 
formulated for the specific fuel 
you use (ie. Unleaded, leaded, or 
even race fuel) Enough for the 
volume of fuel have. I try to put 
it into the tank before topping it 

off and then driving for about 
five miles to make sure it gets 
everywhere in the fuel system all 
the way to the cylinders. 
  Second, which is probably the 
point of some controversy, I don’t 
change the oil. I prefer to have 
all the nasty moisture and other 

things that form all winter 
accumulate in the old stuff, and 
then change oil in the spring 
before we take it out. Mind you I 
do start it and run it prior to 
that to mix all that stuff into 
the old oil. 
  Third, clean and detail every 
inch of the car and notice if 
there are things that might need 
attention either now or in the 
spring. 

  Forth, plug every possible 
entrance for critters that you 
can. Check tire pressures and if 
your baby sits somewhere moist 
coat things that rust with a 
preventative. Note you shouldn’t 
do those bare brake parts as that 
will lead to a nasty ending of 
your brake pads. 
  Ok, this is what I do, not the 
end all or see all, just what I 
do. If you think something is 

missing or needs to be changed, 
PLEASE enlighten us all with a 
note or call. If you drive you 
baby all winter good for you, be 
clean and most of all safe. 
So, it’s October and time for our 
annual Fall Cider Mill Run, Plans 
are as follows....  (next page) 
 

  

 



Meet at the McDonalds on the 
Northeast corner of Wixom Rd. and 
Grand River in Wixom. I’ll be 

there about 10:30 am and be having 
delightful conversation with all 
who’ll listen. I plan on leaving 
at 11:15 am and arriving at our 
destination at 12:00 noon. I have 
made parking reservations across 
the street from the cider mill and 
even heard that there might just 
be another club arriving later 
than us. Short meeting at the mill 
AFTER a quick taste of the local 
fare and off to our homes 

afterward. Look forward to seeing 
you all then. 
Snook OUT 
 

EMCC OCT MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will on 
MSUNDAY, OCTOBER 16, 2016. The 
meeting will be at Parshallville 
Cider Mill! We are meeting at the 
McDonalds at Wixom Rd and Grand 
River. We are leaving at 11:15am 

to arrive at the cider mill at 12 
noon. The EMCC meeting should be 
about 2pm. If you want to meet us 
AT the cider mill, please plan on 
arriving at noon or just a bit 
later, in order to get our saved 
parking. Directions are... north 
on US23 to the Clyde Rd exit, turn 
left over the freeway and take the 
service drive north (turn right), 
follow that about a mile and turn 
left at the sign, follow road to 

the mill!  
ALL are welcome! See you there! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camar
os.asp    If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!  
 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our OCTOBER 

EMCC Birthdays!  
 Paul Denski............ Oct 3 
 Rick Neibert .......... Oct 9 
 Ken Ross............... Oct 9 
 Collin Szydlowski...... Oct 10 
 Nicole Ross............ Oct 22 
 Anne Putin Kohler ..... Oct 11 
 Amit Gungune .......... Oct 25 
Hope all your birthdays are great! 
If we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Barry!! 

 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We have another new member for the 
past month, joining by mail. 
Please welcome SHAWN KARCZEWSKI! 
Membership is at 74 members plus 
spouses. Thanks for being an EMCC 
member!! 
 

TOUR deMICHIGAN 2016 

EMCC members that attended had 
another great time, crossing the 
state of Michigan on the back 
roads! Another great tour by Randy 
Martin and more good food by John 
Wrobel! All made the trip there 
and back safely! Here is the 
annual group shot by the bridge... 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Plans are already afoot for a Tour 
deMichigan 2017!  
 

PLYM FALL FESTIVAL 

This event has become an EMCC 
yearly event and several EMCC 
members attended. Paul/Kathy drove 

home from the NEOCC show very 
early, to attend this as well! We 
did not hear if any members took 
home any awards, but I’m sure a 
great time was still had! Thanks 
for attending and making the EMCC 
display great!  
 
 

http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp
http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp


NEOCC FALL CLASSIC 

YOU... missed it!! A NEOCC Fall 

Classic with no rain during the 
show hours! Yes... we got stormed 
on at the Saturday dinner, but the 
show was dry, warm and very nice! 
With about 225 Camaros onsite, it 
was a great show and lots of fun 
to connect with Camaros owners we 
see at our own CSF. Paul/Kathy, 
Barry and Brad attended. Brad 
brought home a 3rd place for his 
1969 Z/28! The traveling there and 
back was without incident and YOU 

should plan on attending next 
year!! Congrats to NEOCC for a 
great event... they raised $10K 
for their charity!!  
 

AUTORAMA 2017! 
YES... it is not too early to 
start thinking of the annual 
Detroit Autorama. EMCC had a great 
display last year and we’d like to 
expand on that. Placing your 

Camaro in the show is voluntary. 
It does take time and some money, 
but if you have never done it, 
it’s a blast! There “may” be 
something special in the works... 
will hopefully have more info at 
the Oct. EMCC meeting.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  EMCC 
 Karen Lewis  EMCC/WMCC 
 Doug Warren  WMCC 
 John Glister  WMCC 
 John VanOrsdal EMCC 

 Russ Sarns  EMCC 
 John Hancock       EMCC 
 Joan Turon  EMCC 
 Rich Worcester     EMCC 
 Dan Theriault      EMCC 
They are at peace with our Lord. 
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
OCTOBER 2016 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

 

EMCC Official events..... 
OCT 16 ... EMCC meeting at approx. 2pm at 
 Parshallville Cider Mill      
see article for meeting time and place! 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
????? – there are a few listed in 
Cruis’News magazine, but it looks 
like outdoor car events are pretty 
well over for 2016!  
 

Oct 9... M1 Open Track Day  $275 
  Per car, limit 65 cars  Pontiac 
Oct 31... Happy Halloween!!  BOO! 
Nov 1-4... SEMA Show, Las Vegas 
Nov 13... Detroit area Auto   
  Modelers Show  Macomb CC, Warren 
Nov 19-20... Muscle Car & Corvette 
  Nationals, Chicago 
For more events, times, locations- 
subscribe to and check out 
Cruis'News Magazine!!  
  FUTURE EVENTS- 
Nov 21 – EMCC Meeting 
Dec ?? – EMCC Christmas Party 
 

FRANKENMUTH 

A couple of EMCC members attended 
the annual Frankenmuth Auto-Fest 
on the same weekend as NEOCC and 
the Plymouth Festival. They report 
a massive crowd and close or over 
3000 vehicles. To enter the show, 
your car must be 1979 or older, 

but on Friday, the downtown street 
is blocked off for any cars!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        

 



Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-355-1117  mark@majormicro.com 
Member - Ernie Honke 734-728-2841  
   Ernie84Z@sbcglobal.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 
 

OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Events – Bob/Tonda Kraft 

     Bob.Kraft@Kroger.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel   
Website-     Matt Hendrickson  
      hendricm@gmail.com     
   Samanatha Moore 
      sbmoore22@gmail.com 
Social Media – Pete Anderson 
    peteanderson13@gmail.com 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson  
   734-502-8802   
   kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are on the THIRD MONDAYS of each 
month and are held at various 

locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year with 
pro-ration at $5 per quarter. 
Membership renewals are $15 per 
year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.  
Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org 
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
The September meeting saw EMCC 

celebrate our 25th year as a club! 
WOW! Cool! We have the best 
membership! People willing to 
help, work and support club 
functions. Congratulations to all 
EMCC members for being a member! 
Dinner was good at Amantea’s, 
thanks Nick and Victoria for 
making the arrangements! Thanks 
too to Cindy Glaza for making a 
great cake! We also had a new 
member attend for his first 

meeting (I’m sorry I did not write 
down his name!) We also passed out 
some great Camaro 50 posters!  
Hope to see you all again and more 
in October at the cider mill! 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

NEW NEWS... We can get Fall/Spring 
jackets for $110. Adding your name 
is an additional $5.  
TO ORDER- Payment is when you 
receive your item(s)! CALL or 
EMAIL BARRY to place an order!! 
OFFICIAL color charts ARE on the 
EMCC website.  
  EMCC Polo shirts- S-XL $30, XXL 
$32, XXL $34 many colors available  
  EMCC t-shirt- S-XL $19, XXL $20 
XXL $21 in royal blue color only  
  EMCC sweatshirt- S-XL $22, XXL 
$23, XXXL 25 in royal blue only  
  EMCC hats- $10  red, blue, black  
  EMCC windbreakers- still working 
on this – changes coming! 
  EMCC jackets- S-XL $80, XXL $85, 
XXXL $90 fleece lined, EMCC logo 
on back, colors are same as polo 
shirts. Two styles available- 
STYLE A- snap front with crew 
collar. STYLE B- zip front with 
folding collar. Add name on front 
$5 Add logo on front chest $10 
 
 

TOUR deMISSOURI 2017 

EMCC members have the chance to do 
another tour in the spring of 
2017! Randy is planning another 
Tour deMissouri for late April. 
Lodging will again be at the Durey 
Inn. More info soon!  
 
 

mailto:hendricm@gmail.com
mailto:kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com
http://www.emcamaro.org/


FROM THE Vice-Pres… 

  Our Tour de Michigan was, as 

always, a success.  We drove 
wonderful cars, traveled with some 
really great friends, and we ate 
well too! Our caravan consisted of 
seven Camaros and thirteen members 
  Randy once again planned out a 
super tour with the highlight 
being a Pictured Rocks 
cruise...what a wonderful place to 
visit. It's one of Michigan's 
finest attractions.  And, how 
lucky were we; after driving in 

rain and clouds on the way to the 
cruise, the sun, blue sky, and 
white clouds all came out just in 
time for our 2 p.m. boat ride. 
With the western sun on the 
cliffs, we experienced an 
outstanding color display!! 
  I know it's a bit early but 
don't forget that the Tour de 
Missouri has now become a regular 
event.  Randy will be planning 
another tour for 2017...it will 

take place on the last full 
weekend of April.  The dates are: 
April 27th, through May 1st.  We 
still have the same Friday through 
Sunday tour, but we need one day 
to get there and one to get 
back...so that's why it's Thursday 
through Monday.  Please plan on 
attending as we will be able to 
visit the Clydesdale horse farm 
this time around. 
PUN OF THE MONTH: Corduroy pillows 
are making headlines! 
  SSSEEYA at the next meeting. 
  John Wrobel, Vice President 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 

EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   
  FOR SALE - Assorted parts, 
mostly new, for 1969/First Gen 
Camaro. Call or email for list. 
EMCC member John Ronayne 
313-492-8206  johnr@brgpc.com 
  WANTED - I attended my 1st ever 
Camaro Superfest this year and had 
just a wonderful time. We drove 
our original Hugger orange 70 RS 
Z28. Except for a few items, I'm 

trying to make the car as original 
as possible. I'm looking for an 
original set of exhaust manifolds 
with the following casting 
numbers. I realize this may be a 
crap shoot locating these, but 
thought you might know who might 
have these. 
Casting numbers: RH 3946826, 
replaced by 3986330 and LH 
3942527, replaced by 3989041 
Thanks, Brad Krause  248-798-7121   

Brad.krause52@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 



 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Advertising Accents, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda 
Automotive, CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, ACS Composites, 
Cruis'News Magazine,  Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  Motor City Hi-Performance, BAK Technologies, Inc., 
Cruisin Classics Agency, Haggerty Insurance, Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


